CITY OF LAWRENCE

Board of Public Works & Safety

July 14, 2016
Regular Meeting

MEMBERS PRESENT: Chairman Dave Freeman and Board Members Mark Forcum and Tracy Ashcraft
ALSO PRESENT: Clerk Kathleen Walton and Corporation Counsel Jim Gutting
STAFF PRESENT: Deputy Fire Chief Hardie and Director of Administration and Code Compliance Anthony were present.
Chairman Freeman called the meeting to order at 5:00 p.m. and announced a quorum was present.
APPROVAL OF MINUTES: Mr. Forcum moved to approve the minutes of the regular meeting on June 23, 2016. The motion was seconded by Mrs. Ashcraft and carried 3-0. 
UNFINISHED BUSINESS: None
NEW BUSINESS:  Resolution No. 3, 2016 – approving the process for sale of fire fighting equipment and appointing a purchasing agent was read only by title by Clerk Walton.  Deputy Fire Chief Hardie discussed Resolution No. 3, 2016.  Following discussion, Mrs. Ashcraft moved to approve Resolution No. 3, 2016.  The motion was seconded by Mr. Forcum and carried 3-0.
Director of Administration and Code Compliance Anthony requested approval of Task Order No. 4 with USI Consultants, Inc.  Following discussion, Mr. Forcum moved to approve the request.  The motion was seconded by Mrs. Ashcraft and carried by the following vote of the Board:  Two (2) aye votes and one (1) nay vote (Mrs. Ashcraft).
Director of Administration and Code Compliance Anthony requested approval of a Memorandum of Agreement between the Department of Public Works of the Consolidated City of Indianapolis and Marion County and the City of Lawrence.  Director of Administration and Code Compliance Anthony and Mr. Mike Massonne from the City of Indianapolis discussed the MOA and responded to questions from the Board.  Following discussion, Mr. Forcum moved to approve the agreement.  The motion was seconded by Mrs. Ashcraft and carried 3-0.
Corporation Counsel Gutting requested approval of an Engagement Letter from London Witte Group for escrow verification.  Following discussion, Mrs. Ashcraft moved to approve the engagement letter.  The motion was seconded by Mr. Forcum and carried 3-0.
Mr. Freeman said he would like to implement rules for the conduct of the business of the Board of Public Works & Safety.  Mr. Forcum moved that any rules of the Board should contain the provision that the agenda and supporting documents be completed and distributed by Monday of the week of any Board of Public Works & Safety meeting.  The motion was seconded by Mrs. Ashcraft and carried 3-0.
ADMINISTRATION COMMENTS: None 

CITIZENS COMMENTS:  None
ADJOURNMENT:  There being no further business to come before the Board, the meeting was adjourned at 5:25 p.m., by the unanimous vote of the Board.
_____________________________             __________________________________

Dave Freeman, Chairman                               Kathleen A. Walton, City Clerk                                                                
